
Plumsted Township Board of Fire Commissioners 
District #1 

P.O. Box 267 
New Egypt, New Jersey 08533 

 
MINUTES 

April 21st, 2025 
 

The regular meeting of the Plumsted Township Board of Fire Commissioners was held 
on Monday April 21st, 2025. In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, 
Chairman Brady announced that the notice of his meeting was contained in the annual 
meeting schedule furnished to The Trenton Times, and The Trentonian. Posted on the 
Municipal bulletin board and filed with the municipal clerk. 
 The Meeting was brought to order at 7:00 pm 
 
PRESENT: Robert Brady, Kent Amburgey, John Gaskill, Bill Pippen and 
Kenneth Hagen 
ABSENT:  
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Barbara Brady and Suzy Heller 
 MINUTES: A motion was made by Ken Hagen and seconded by Bill 
Pippen to approve minutes. Motion was passed with the following roll call: 
Brady-yes, Hagen-yes, Amburgey-yes, Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes  
TREASURERS’ REPORT: Motion was made by Ken Hagen and 
seconded by Bill Pippen to approve treasurers’ report. Preparing for annual 
audit. Speedway profit from 2024 was $9184.36, can move to unrestricted 
designated by board for EMS. 
Motion was passed with the following roll call: Brady-yes, Hagen-yes, 
Amburgey-yes, Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
OLD BUSINESS: The following were discussed:  
NJFFSG- Will be setting up meeting with Dale to make itemized list 
BUDGET: 
 
NEW BUSINESS: The following items were discussed: 
CHIEF REPORT: The following report was given by Chief Rick Byrne: 

 Squad building generators (2) maintenance contract needs to be 
renewed 

EMS REPORT: The following report was presented by EMS Captain Jodi 
Byrne: 

 May meeting will have stork pin presentation 



 CPR Class for public 6/1/25, $60.00/person 
 
LEA REPORT: The following report was presented by Mitch Remig: 

 Meeting with Laurita Winery  
 New fees started in March 
 Lakewood road brush fire, fines were issued due to neglegance of 

cause. Would like to set up a bank account for penalties, that will be 
used for fire prevention. A motion was made by Ken Hagen and 
seconded by Kent Amburgey to adopt a resolution to set up new 
penalty account. Resolution was passed with the following roll call: 
Amburgey-yes, Brady-yes, Gaskill-yes, Hagen-yes and Pippen-yes 

 Decals have been ordered to designate multiple sources of power for 
commercial/residential 

ENGINEER REPORT: The following report was presented by Kevin 
Panacek: 

 3915-Ladder waiting for UL testing, has to be running for test, 
injectors are bad and have to be replaced. A motion was made by Kent 
Amburgey and seconded by Bill Pippen to replace injectors, not to 
exceed $15,500.00. Motions was passed with the following roll call: 
Amburgey-yes, Brady-yes, Gaskill-yes, Hagen-yes and Pippen-yes 
 

 Waiting for quotes on chief truck 
 Rescue/Engine – will wait on purchasing until 2026-2027 

 
 
PUBLIC: Stacy Reed asked about the new inspection fees. Mitch Remig 
addressed. Mitch would like to meet with the business committee 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  A motion was made by and seconded by to adjourn 
meeting. Motion was passed with the following roll call: Brady-yes, Hagan-
yes, Amburgey-yes, Gaskill-yes and Pippen-yes 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted; 
 
 
 
Barbara Brady 
Secretary 


